[bookmark: _GoBack]CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 JANUARY 17TH 2019

Present:

Cllr Pike (Chair)		Cllr Orange
Cllr Robertson
Cllr Geraghty			Mrs C Wall (Clerk & RFO)

Cllr Blair-Pilling (Wiltshire Council)

1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Stock (Illness)

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No declarations received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of November 14th 2018

[bookmark: _Hlk535491813]The minutes were signed as a true and correct record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Orange
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on November 14th 2018     

No matters arising

5. General Public – Any questions

No members present

8. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

Cllr Blair-Pilling Wiltshire Council

Cllr Blair-Pilling asked the Clerk if she had received any response from Simon Rowe at Wiltshire Highways following our meeting regarding the gritting of Conholt Hill and she replied that no she had not.

Cllr Blair-Pilling updated that a further step in devolving assets to local councils has commenced and Devizes Town Council will be running the central car parks.

Another initiative is to start two new housing companies with two purposes which is to buy 50 houses a year and let them out at below than market rents and to people who may not get housing such as young people in care.
Another group is care workers who are not highly paid.
The second company is to buy land to be developed and added to housing stock.

Cllr Pike asked if this was because of a change in government initiatives
Cllr Blair-Pilling replied that the council is giving a loan £50m to the new company with cabinet members on the board and run as a separate company.

A further initiative is that Nick Cowan from Wiltshire Council Footpaths together with the Clerk of Fittleton and Netheravon has formed a group to improve the rights of way in Tidworth area.
A grant of £6k applied for and start with a workshop with Nick Cowan and a period of research in the spring to improve rights of way.
The plan is to Improve assessability, generate more use and involve a cross section of the community.

The Men Shed in Ludgershall are keen to be involved and tools materials will be looked after by them and manufactured.

Cllr Blair-Pilling asked why don’t we have more jazzier signs to liven up the countryside.

The Clerk updated that we did have a meeting with Nick Cowan and an initial meeting.

Cllr Orange asked if we could have more footpaths, Cllr BP stated no.


9 Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office

All relevant correspondence forwarded	

10.	Finance:

10.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to December 31st 2018 showing a balance of £5703	

This was accepted and approved and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

10.2 Payments

	10.2.1	Payment of Clerks Salary October-December 2018 £395.18 net

10.2.2	 Payment to Clerk for expenses September £95.99

10.2.3	Payment for British Legion Wreath £25 (Payable to the Clerk)

10.2.4	 Payment to HMRC £79.03

The above payments were agreed and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

10.3 Cheque Signatories

The Clerk advised that she was updating the cheque signatories and that Cllr Stock would be a signatory.

11.	To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

[bookmark: _Hlk535575167]11.1 Update 18/08205 Demolition and Replacement of 2 Longbottom Cottages Biddesden SP11 9DR – Approved by Wiltshire Council

11.2 18/09811/FUL Demolition of Stables Cottage and the erection of two dwellings with access and parking

The above was objected to on the grounds of over-development and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

12.	Footpaths

	No Report Received

13. Highways Report

The Clerk advised that the next Parish Steward visit is January 30th and explained his role and duties

14. King George Field Report

The Clerk advised that the Parish Steward had obtained a truck full of scalping’s to go in the gateway and had spread and rollered them to make a solid entrance.
The ground protection matting was now down and the grass beginning to grow through.

The adult outdoor exercise equipment was on order for delivery and installation mid-February.

The new heaters are now installed to which Barry Unwin offered to fit them free of charge.
Joc Sheppard completed the installation and carried out a Pat Test on the rest of the electrical items.

Several residents have raised concerns over where they should now park when dog walking with one lady from Upper Chute parking at The Hatchet Inn. 
Cllr Robertson stated that with reference to people being uncertain as to whether they are allowed to park at the Chute Club; that whatever the outcome of the long term car parking issues, wouldn't it be reasonable to request the Club to provide clear signage stating that visitors wishing to park for general use of the playing fields are welcome, but that football club parking is on the playing field



The Clerk distributed all documentation with regard to meetings held with Chute Club and the Football manager regarding parking which highlighted that many efforts had been made to resolve issues but to no avail so parking was made available on the field.
Cllr Orange expressed her willingness to talk to the club but was advised not to do so as the KGF committee are involved including a representative from Chute PC.
Cllr Orange suggested that  Mr Hewlett was invited to the next meeting if he wished to attend and this was agreed.

15. Village Hall Report

The Clerk updated that the hall had had a successful year culminating in a very successful Christmas party. The monthly coffee mornings and lunches had proved popular and bought the community together.

16. AOB (Update)

The Clerk advised that the title AOB can no longer be used as an agenda item as council business cannot be agreed under this heading. She suggested that we use a heading “Proposed business to be transacted at the next meeting”.

The Clerk also advised that Register of Interests must be completed in full as a legal obligation and she would send the link out to everyone again.

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.37pm

Date of Next Meeting March 14th 2019

Carolyn Wall
Clerk and RFO
January 18th 2019
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